
 
MINUTES 

Suring Sportsman’s Club 

Wednesday, August 25, 2021 

 
1. The meeting was called to order by Vice-President Jay Tousey.  (Bill Madison absent but joined via 

speaker phone call partway through the old business. 

 

2. The secretary read the minutes from the July 29, 2021, meeting. 

Jay Tousey called for a motion to accept the minutes.  Ken Van Wychen so motioned and Gary Hischke 

seconded the motion. The motion carried. 

 

3. The treasurer’s report was given by Don Trester. Don reported that the second and final payment was 

made on the first part of the Wescobee Lake Dock project. This will allow the new DNR grant application 

to move forward for the installation of the second portion of the dock that will also feature a sitting 

bench. 

A motion was made to accept the treasurer’s report by Gary Hischke and seconded by Ken Van Wychen. 

The motion carried. 

 

4. Old business:  

• Jay read a letter from Chief Phillip Christenson thanking our club for sponsoring the National Night 

Out event. 

• Jay stated that the 2021 Youth Outdoor FUN Day was successful. Jay read a letter that Bill Madison 

wrote letter to all of the people who volunteered, assisted, and participated in the event. 

• Banners for the 2022 Youth Outdoor Fun Day can be made by the 7-UP Corporation. We need to 

order it a t least one month in advance. We need to order it with no date; just have it read First 

Saturday in August. We should try to get it done this year, so we have them on hand. 

• Range contractor – Jay said that Frank will be able to get to work done on the front and back posts 

after Labor Day. 

• 37 Rainbow Trout were released into Wescobee Lake from the trout tank at the Youth Outdoor Fun 

Day.  

 

5. New Business: 

• Ethel Firgens was at the meeting and thanked us for providing a fun day for her grandchildren. She 

told of the happiness her grandkids and of all of the awesome things they participated in.  

She stated that it would’ve been nice to have had another UTV for people to be able to ride up the 

hill to the pistol range and archery range.  

• The Demolition Derby items are taken care of for Sunday, September 5, 2021. 



• We still need 10 – 12 additional bartenders for Sunday. Need to make and post posters around Suring 

& Gillett, as well as on Facebook and SSC website. 

• The Suring FFA alumni will be feeding the Pulaski High School Band that is marching in the Suring 

Labor Day Parade on Monday, September 5, 2021.  

Gary Hischke made a motion for the club to donate $100 for this purpose. Ken Van Wychen seconded 

the motion. The motion carried. 

 

6. Gary Hischke made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mark Dudenhoeffer seconded the motion. The 

motion carried. 

 

 

 


